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Introduction

The new chair of WG1, Ken Davidson informed the ITF that the Group has been active in the following areas:

1. Monitoring the onset and development of the current El Niño event, 
2. Following through in collaboration with other Working Groups on the outcomes of the previous Task Force meeting on decisions relating to:
· Drought
· Improved Linkages between climate and disaster databases.
3. Further developments on the establishment of an El Niño Centre in Guayaquil, Ecuador.
Current El Niño Event
As part of its continuing contribution to the ISDR, WMO has coordinated the preparation of two further El Niño Outlooks since April 2002.  These reports are drafted with support from members of Working Group 1, based on material provided by an increasing number of contributing analysis, prediction and research centres around the world known to be closely following the event.  The outlooks provide an assessment of current conditions that are likely to be influential in El Niño developments, a summary of attributable impacts, and informed opinion on likely future outcomes.  In addition, an information brochure on El Niño and La Niña events was produced and distributed at the Briefing.  

El Niño Centre, Guayaquil
Significant progress has been made in establishing the Centre.  The inauguration is planned for 9-10 January 2003, an interim director has been chosen, a brochure has been completed and a office suite has been provided.  Excellent co-operation has been achieved among WMO, ISDR and the Ecuador government.

Membership and Funding of the Group

Continued difficulties with funding and achieving full participation of all members in the activities of the group have somewhat delayed some of the anticipated results.  But still much progress has been made. 
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